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President’s Message
Nancy Druke

It is hard to believe that two years have passed and that my term as President is coming to an end.  As I think of the past two years and all that has occurred, I think of the two very successful conferences, in Vermont and Connecticut, our winning of the Chapter of the Year Award at the International Conference in July of 2008 in Toronto, Canada, the numerous workshops that have been put on, the gathering of old friends and the meeting of new colleagues. 

I also think about all of the people that have had an impact on NE/AER over the past two years:  current and past Board members (who have all helped to make my role much easier!), all of the NE/AER members who have stepped up and pitched in to help with various tasks (conference committee members, Board committee members etc) and others both within and outside the field who have assisted in making NE/AER what we are… a GREAT CHAPTER!!

As I wind up my term, I leave feeling the energy of all of the people who are hard at work putting together the fall conference (to be held in Rockport, Maine in November), the energy from the Board of Directors and the energy in our Chapter membership to continue being the BEST Chapter.  I also leave knowing all is in great hands with the incoming President, Sherryl Glinsky, who will continue to promote and foster the positive energy that is so evident in our Chapter right now.

As my term comes to an end, I recall a quote by Helen Keller: “the world is moved not only by the mighty shoves of the heros, but also by the aggregate of the tiny pushes of the average worker”.  It’s because of all of your ‘tiny pushes’ that the past two years have been so enjoyable for me, and have seemingly gone by so quickly!  Thank you all for your support and all that you do for NE/AER.

I hope you have a wonderful summer and see you at the conference in Maine in November
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AER-Lift: Strength in Numbers

April 16-18, 2010

Sherryl Glinsky

I had the pleasure of attending this year’s AER-Lift Conference in Little Rock, Arkansas.  The title this year was Strength in Numbers.  Jim Gandorf spoke and assured everyone that AER is definitely in a recovery.  We are slowly but surely building back up our financial standings.  He stated that this standing could be more easily achieved if we increase our membership across the country.  Currently there are 4612 AER members nationally.  Jim Gandorf stated that we need to come up with ways to increase our membership by possibly doing career fairs, trade shows, poster displays, and various professional conferences.   Also, AER would like to find out why people let their memberships lapse by possibly doing a survey with lapsed members from their roster.  Did you know AER is on Facebook?  Many of us did not know either!  So if you would like to find out what is new in the field of blindness, please search for AER in Facebook!

We did have 2 town hall meetings dealing with current issues.  One was about ACVREP and the other was about National Braille Literacy Competency testing and National Reading Media Assessments.  With ACVREP, AER has collected many complaints from members regarding the complete certification process.  

AER has developed a Professional Standards Task Force to deal directly with ACVREP on all of these complaints.  Since this task force has been developed there have been a few positive changes already in regards to our certifications, one is the deletion of Category 3 in the Vision Rehabilitation Therapy certification and the other is in regards to online testing. 

 The other town hall was in regards to the push from NFB to develop both National Literary Braille Competency Testing and a National Reading Media Assessment tool.  NFB has already contacted many legislatures around the country to have this Braille competency testing mandatory for all TVI instructors.  

This test will be a four part test 

1.) Multiple choice questions,

 2.) Braille proof reading 

3.) Transcribing Braille using a Perkins Brailler

 4.) Transcribing Braille by use of a Slate and Stylus.  

The National Reading Media Assessment tool would be use to determine the appropriate media for VI students by use of a standardized format, not from a student’s assessment through a TVI.  AER is not, in any way, against NFB’s passion for developing these tests and assessments.  However, AER has never been contacted at all regarding both the NBLT and NRMA.   AER would like to be a part of this process and the Board is writing a White Paper to make sure NFB and the legislatures are aware of our positions on both the NBLT and NRMA.

 Also, during this conference, a vote was put forward to appoint a new chair of Council of Chapter President.  Our new CCP will be Tyler Hamilton from Kansas. He will be taking over this role from Anthony Candela from California.

 In addition to this, it was announced that AER’s strategic Goals are in need of being updated. The goals were last update in 2008.  When the newly appointed Board meets in July at the International conference in Arkansas, they will revise the Strategic Goals for AER.   

Finally, we got to stay in the Peabody Hotel which will be the location for the AER International Conference in July.  I had the opportunity to talk with some of the conference planners and I know for a fact that anyone planning on attending this conference in July will have a fantastic conference! 

Report of the Legislative Committee 

May 5, 2010

Claudia Pattison, Chair

UPDATE ON PENDING NATIONAL LEGISLATION

PEDESTRIAN SAFETY BILL, Bill #H.R. 734 (May 1, 2009 legislative committee report Pedestrian Safety Enhancement Act S.841--it is in the  committee on Commerce, Science, and Transportation   18 cosponsors).  To direct the Secretary of Transportation to study and establish a motor vehicle safety standard that provides for a means of alerting blind and other pedestrians of motor vehicle operation.  It has 170 cosponsors: 127 democrats and 43 republicans.

PASSED 2009 CONNECTICUT LEGISLATION

Public Act 09-154.  A bill  that created a new Connecticut Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Board which will study and report on ways of making Connecticut roads and highways more user-friendly to bicyclists and pedestrians.  The Advisory Board will include one member representing people with visual impairment.  Al Sylvestre, chairman of the BESB Board, has been appointed by the Governor to that seat on the Board. 

 Public Act 09-187, a Department of Motor Vehicles (DMV) bill, part of which sought to tighten up the distribution and use of handicapped parking permits.  Based on information provided by BESB, language was inserted into the bill making it clear that persons with blindness who apply for such a parking permit may submit a Certificate of Legal Blindness (CLB) from BESB as proof of blindness when applying to DMV for a handicapped parking permit.  Until now, the law required an applicant to provide a determination of legal blindness from an optometrist or ophthalmologist.  BESB pointed out that a BESB-issued CLB itself requires such a medical determination and so a CLB should also meet the requirement.  Persons with blindness will now be spared a duplicative trip to the doctor.

PENDING MASSACHUSETTS LEGISLATION

H2088  Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Boards in Cities and Towns.  An act that would link Community Transportation Funds to the creation of bicycle and pedestrian advisory boards.  In order for local communities to receive Chapter 90 Transportation Funds, each must have a bicycle and pedestrian advisory board.

NE/AER Division Chairs

Administration: Vacant



  

VR, Employment & BEP: Tim Hindman
  

Deaf/Blind, MH, Infant, Toddler, Preschool: Tina Gutierrez, Gail Johnson

Psychosocial Services: Nancy Druke

Information and Technology: Kim Stumph

Low Vision: Mimi Flanary, Donna LeBlanc

Orientation and Mobility:  Meg Robertson

Education Curriculum/Itinerant personnel:  Catherine Summ, Cheryl Brown

VRT/Aging:  Kim Stumph

Personnel Preparation:  Laura Bozeman
Deaf/Blind, MH, Infant, Toddler, Preschool

Tina L. Gutierrez, TVI, M.Ed. Co-Chair


The Deafblind/Multi-handicapped & the Infant/Toddler/Preschool Divisions will be alternating with the Itinerant & Curriculum Divisions in the presentation of a pre-conference at the NE/AER Fall Conference. 



Dr. Mark Greenstein presented a pre-conference in November 2009 in Hartford, CT. Our Divisions will be meeting at the 2010 Conference in Maine. 


We are also looking forward to the 2011 NE/AER Conference for the opportunity to plan and present another pre-conference. If anyone has ideas on topics for a pre-conference, please contact Gail Johnson at Gail.Johnson@ct.gov or Tina Gutierrez at Tina.Gutierrez@ct.gov. 

Psychosocial Division

Nancy Druke, LICSW, Chair

The Psychosocial Division will be holding a division meeting at the upcoming conference in November in Maine. We would like to invite all who are interested in the psychosocial issues around vision loss to join us! 

We will be discussing different topics which impact our work as well as beginning to look at possible workshop ideas.  Hope to see you at our Division Meeting in November!

 

Low Vision Division

Please see below an announcement of the NE/AER Low Vision Workshop  on June 4, 2010 along with its Registration Form.  Mimi Flanary, Chair

NE/AER Low Vision Workshop

Friday, June 4, 2010, 10:00 AM - 3:00 PM  
Carroll Center/Technology Center, 770 Center St., Newton, MA 02458  (617) 969-6200

10:00AM-12:00PM "Various Visual Field Losses and How to Address Them"

Presented by: Dr. Kara Gagnon- Director of Low Vision at the Eastern Blind Rehabilitation Center, VA Connecticut Health Care Systems.

12:00-12:45 PM  Lunch

1:00PM-3:00 PM    Sharing- What works in your Low Vision Kit?  What doesn't???? Best practice, please bring ideas, and maybe equipment, best magnifiers and lighting, etc. to share.

REGISTRATION: Registration Deadline May 21, 2010

Complete form below and mail to: Mimi Flanary, 60 Seminole Rd., Acton, MA 01720

                                              

NAME:____________________________________________ 

AGENCY:__________________________________________ 

ADDRESS:_________________________________________ 

PHONE:___________________________________________

E-MAIL:__________________________________________

COSTS:  ____ $5.00 NE/AER MEMBER (Member Number ___________)

            ____ $10.00 NON-MEMBER

      ____ Lunch, $12.00 (select below)

 _____Turkey     _____ Chicken Salad  ____ Grilled Vegetable and Provolone  ____ Tuna Salad 

Total Cost: ________ (Make Checks Payable to Mimi Flanary) 

If you have additional questions: call Donna LeBlanc at (857) 364-5542 or Mimi Flanary at (617) 626-7546 
2010 NE/AER FALL CONFERENCE
Samoset Resort
220 Warrenton Street, Rockport, ME
November 3-5, 2010
Coming TogethAER: Knot Just Coasting Alone
CALL FOR PAPERS
 

The field of vision rehabilitation and education is comprised of a wide range of professionals in a variety of different fields and we want this conference to have ‘something for everyone’. 

But, we can’t do it without YOU! 
 
Share your knowledge with your colleagues! Here is the link to the Call for Papers: http://neaer.theiris.org or www.neaer.umb.edu 
The deadline for submission is May 29, 2010

By-Laws Report

Cammy Holway-Moraros, By-laws Committee Chair
The NE/AER By-Laws are currently in the process of being updated (amended). Once this process is completed, recommended changes will be put to the NE/AER membership for a vote for approval. If there is a quorum present at the Business meeting in November at the conference in Maine this will be voted on.  If not, the process will be done through email so please check with central office to make sure your email information is current.

Highlights of the Board of Directors Meeting, Newton, MA 

February 5, 2010

Reported by Gail Johnson

Secretary and Treasurer Reports: Unanimously accepted. 

President’s report:

1. AER Lift is April 16-18, 2010. Sherryl plans to attend. 

2. There was a lengthy discussion about donating, again, to International AER Chapters Giving Campaign. At the November meeting the NE/AER Board of Directors voted to contribute 300.00. The Board also requests an updated report on International AER's finances during the May board meeting (Laura Bozeman did confirm that International AER is still struggling with finances). The Board agreed to table the discussion until May.

3. Laura Bozeman provided the group with an update on International AER's Regional Conferences. The November 2009 AER regional conference was a success. International plans to continue to hold these regional conferences and will increase their frequency. The conference locations are tentatively selected for: NJ, KY, IN, OH, MA, & CT. There was an open discussion about the impact this will have on the NE/AER annual conference. The Board would like additional information from AER before discussing further. The topic will be tabled until May.

Conference Report 2009: Sherryl Glinsky

The 2009 NE/AER conference was a great success. There were approximately 200 attendees. Evaluation forms were extremely positive. There are still some PO's pending. Therefore, there is no formal final financial report yet; one will be provided in May.

Conference Report 2010: Cammy Holway-Moraros 

Cammy reports that the conference next year will be in Rockport Maine at the Samoset Resort November 3-5. Kathy Clarrage is chair of the host committee. Tim Hindman is the program chair. Keynote speakers are being explored. 

International Rep: Grace Ambrose-Zaken provided the group with an update on licensure in NY State.

Divisions:  Announcements from some Divisions  are within this newsletter.

Committees: 

• Bylaws - Cammy Holway-Moraros : 


November’s recommended changes have been approved.  

• Continuing Education - Kim Stumph: 


She is exploring different options for CEUs. She will provide additional information during the May meeting.

• Membership - Lori Cornelius


As of February 2010, NE/AER has 437 current members with 24 new members within the past year. 


Membership fees are now payable online quarterly which may help during these difficult times. AER can be contacted for details. 


Grants continue to be available to attend AER sponsored events. The application can be found in the newsletter and on the website. Please be aware the deadline for applications is one month prior to the registration deadline set forth by the particular event. 

Highlights of the Board of Directors Meeting, Concord, NH 

 May 7, 2010

Reported by Gail Johnson

Secretary and Treasurer Reports: Unanimously accepted. 

President’s report:

1. There was a lengthy discussion about whether we should support the International AER Chapters Giving Campaign. A $300.00 amount was approved. We will continue to discuss this matter at each BOD meeting as long as our “mother’ organization remains in need. 

2. Out going President Nancy Druke honored all whose terms are ending with a functional oval refrigerator magnet with AER’s logo. 

3. Discussion about International AER's Regional Conferences was interesting. Leadership at both the local and International levels will continue exploring the possibilities. 

Conference report: Tim Hindman challenged us to actually meet the deadline for Call for Papers. Please go to the website and sign up to present by May 29, 2010. Remember that presenters are encouraged to apply for the Margaret Cleary Scholarship. A copy of the Call for Papers Application also appears in this Newsletter.   Kathy Clarrge reported that plans are progressing nicely. 

Other Discussions: Interesting discussion surrounded NFB’s effort to set Braille competency standards for TVIs with the Departments of Education throughout the country. A collaborative approach with professionals in the field to do so would be ideal. 


It was noted that there have been NE/AER sponsored events where CEUs were not offered. Since this is a benefit of membership the BOD will address the issue at the fall meeting. 


Sheryl Glinsky reported about her recent trip to Little Rock, Arkansas for AER-Lift. Her notes are within this newsletter. 

Divisions and Committees: Some reports are within this newsletter.

Next meeting: Tuesday, November 2nd on the Coast of Maine!

Camp Inter-Actions

A summer camp experience for boys and girls ages 8-15, from the northeast region, who are blind or visually impaired in Georges Mills, NH. Through challenging and rewarding experiences the campers will make new friends, learn new skills, gain self-confidence, and develop independence.  All program activities are designed in a safe and fun environment for children who are blind or visually impaired. Camp Inter-Actions is an ideal setting for a traditional summer camp experience.  Scholarship information is available upon request.

2010 Camping Sessions

One-Week Session: Musical Insights

July 25-July 31, 2010
Tuition: $575
Two Week Session: Traditional Camp

August 1-14, 2010

Tuition: $950

Both Sessions: $1,425

For a registration form and additional information please contact:

Debbie Gross, Inter-actions, 603-228-2803; 
Inter-Actions@mindspring.com and www.inter-actions.org
6 Chenell Drive, Suite 205, Concord, NH 03301
Note: the following forms, referenced in the Newsletter can be found at the NE/AER website, http://www.neaer.umb.edu/
2010 NE/AER Fall Conference Call for Papers

NE/AER  Grant Application

